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Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 Time is moving fast for my end as District Governor. I have enjoyed this year 
tremendously. My fondest memories are of visiting clubs and meeting Lions from all 
around. 

On March 23, 2018, Kathy and I along with our great friend from 22-A DG Paul Rafe 
visited New York City. Friday night was very interesting meeting friends new and old 
from different regions and districts. The purpose of our visit to New York City was to 
attend Lion’s Day at the United Nations. We heard many comments on the subject 
of diabetes. Leos from all over the United States shared great stories on how they 
are working with diabetes. If you have never been, it would be enjoyable for all to go 
to the United Nations. 

Leader Dog North took place March 26, 2018 at Delaware City. The meal and 
dessert were fantastic. The speaker was very entertaining and knowledgeable.  
Leader Dog South took place on March 27, 2018 at Milford Firehouse. The speaker 
was the same for this event as well providing such informative and interesting 
information. Thank you PDG Bob Jones for all your hard work. Nicely handled! 

A wonderful time was had on March 28, 2018 celebrating 80 years with Claymont 
Club. The installation of the Bellefonte Club occurred at this celebration. 

Wilmington Manor held their 75th anniversary on April 7, 2018. A long history of 
when the club started and what they have accomplished over the years was 
celebrated. All attendees appeared to have a lot of fun and participated in great 
conversation. 

I also had the pleasure of attending Delmar’s 80th anniversary on April11th. 

Visitations are now complete with Pike Creek-Hockessin being the last one. The last 
Cabinet meeting took place at Modern Maturity Center on April 15, 2018. Thank you 
for all that came out for that event. 

Don’t forget the Delaware Lion’s Foundation walk will take place on April 29, 2018; 
we will be looking for a great turnout.  

I want to thank all of District 22-D for all they do for their fellow 
man and their communities.  

Blessings to All, 

DG Charles Taylor 

DG Charlie’s Message 

Issue 10   

April 2018 
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Having the Courage 

 

 Dear Fellow Lions, 

It is once again time to see the wonderful port calls the SS 22D has made and will be making. 

First was the Leader Dog North and South with Kim and Gemma leading the way.  Kim gave a 

wonderful presentation on just how Leader Dog took her on a life’s journey that has only be-

gun.  Just how it took her from a country setting and dropped her in the heart of New York 

City.  Plus many other things that she has accomplished over her life now that she has Gemma 

leading her through her life.   

The next stop was the Claymont Charter Night that was also the first Charter Night of the NEW 

Bellefonte club’s Charter Night.  This was a wonderful night with PDG Cheryl Jones not only giv-

ing the wonderful history of the Claymont Club but also the way she ended her speech with the 

last ten years themes of each past International Presidents theme.  The speech set the tone for 

all the wonderful awards that were handed out that night.   

The biggest joy was seeing all the new members of the Bellefonte club receive their charter stat-

ing that they are now the 36 club in District 22D.  They already have 47 members and are going 

to be adding more as time goes on.  

The last visitation port call was completed this week by stopping back to the Pike Creek Hock-

essin Club.  It was a wonderful meeting and great to see all the members of that club. 

Now the last big port calls before the convention was made at the last Cabinet Meeting.  This 

Cabinet Meeting is always a joy in seeing all the awards given out for all the hard work the Lions 

have done over the past Lions year.  The reports that were presented go to show just how strong 

this District is in how we are serving the people of Delaware. 

In closing let us all remember that the MD22 convention is coming up.  It would be so great if we 

all could go to show our support for the district governor and vote the new ones in.  Let us not for-

get that the district with the most members attending the convention gets to hold onto a tro-

phy.  So Lions let show the district 22D pride and let’s make some roaring noise at the conven-

tion. 

  

First Vice District Governor John Burris 

  

 

 

 

First Vice District Governor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  
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 Dear Lions: 

There’s a lot of photos again in this issue.  We had Leader Dog North, Leader Dog South, Lions 

Vision Research Foundation Breakfast, the 4th Cabinet Meeting and two visitatons.     

Again this month we had 23 clubs submit articles or newsletters for this bulletin.  I try my best to 

get what you send me in so everyone will know what the other clubs in the district.  There are 

still about 10 clubs in the district that I do not hear from.  If you are one of these clubs I really 

would like to hear from you either by you sending me a bulletin or and email with a summary of 

what your club is doing.  You’ve got 2 months left to get your club in the Bulletin. 

In addition to the bulletin I have included two additional attachments.  One is about the Memori-

al Day Parade and the sign up sheet for it and a very informative newsletter about the upcom-

ing convention in Ocean City, MD.  

Don’t forget to send me flyers about your upcoming fundraisers!!!   

Also included in this bulletin are several sign up sheets including the Officer Training on June 2, 

2018.  

The email address for sending information to me is begailkrebs@gmail.com   Please send your 

information in word and NOT in PDF.  This makes if easier to copy as I am not a computer 

geek.  For some reason Publisher does not work with PDF’s. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

ENJOY!!!!!       Yours in Lionism, 

      PCS Gail Krebs 

      Bulletin Editor 

  

 

DG Charles Taylor requests to please include him in any emails informing the Cabinet Secre-

tary of club functions and notices.  He especially wants to be notified when you have a member 

who passes away.                

 

 

 

Notes from the Editor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

                  LEADER DOG SOUTH 

 

                PHOTOS BY  

         PDG Bob Daniels & 

            PDG Bob Jones 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

    LIONS VISION RESEARCH FOUNDATION BREAKFAST 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

          4th Cabinet Meeting 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

            4th Cabinet Meeting  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 

         VISITATIONS  

G

R

E 

E 

N 

W

O

O

D 

                   PHOTOS BY LION KIRT KREBS 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

         VISITATIONS  

P

I 

K

E 

 

C

R

E

E

K 

 

H

O

C

K

E

S

S

I 

N 

 

 

 

PHOTOS 

     BY 

   LION 

   KIRT  

 KREBS 



 

 11 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

CORRECTIONS TO ROSTER BOOK  

Page 36 Contact Person for Hospital Equipment 

New Castle Hundred Lions Club 

Replace Jim Linus as the contact person and add 

Gary Burgmuller 302-593-1849 & 

Steve Campbell  302-753-8630  

 

The following clubs have changed their meeting nights for the month of May due the the MD22 
Convention: 

 

Claymont Lions Club will meet on May 16th and May 30th 

 

Rehoboth Beach Lions Club will meet on May 16th  
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MOVING FORWARD TO  S CORE   

DISTRICT EVENTS 2017-2018 

MD – 22 Socials   
District C –           Bowie, MD                                             April 21, 2018 

 

District 22 – D Events 2018 
22-C Social    April 21, 2018 

DLF Walk     April 29, 2018 

MD22 Convention – Ocean City, MD    May 7-10, 2018 

DLF Board Meeting     May 22, 2018  

Memorial Day Parade    May 28, 2018  

Special Olympics Games 

Blue/Gold Football Game                                           June 23, 2018  

LCI Convention – Las Vegas, NV                                June 29-July 3, 2018  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

C LUB HAPPENINGS 

BELLEFONTE LIONS CLUB 

 

The Bellefonte Lions celebrated their innaugural charter 
night on Wednesday March 28th when they became the 
36th club in District 22-D.  Formed with 47 members, in the 
past two weeks they have grown to have 51 new Lions as 
part of their pride.  The Bellefonte Lions wasted no time in 
getting down to work as they hosted a youth empowerment 
day, helped their parent club the Claymont Lions with a 
pancake breakfast and facilitated an inspired day of service 
in Bellevue Community Center's Community Garden in 
partnership with students from Delaware State 
University.  They are grateful to all the clubs 
of Delaware who helped celebrate their first charter night 
and would like to especially thank the Lord Baltimore Lions 

who provided all of their members with a yellow Lions vest!   

 

BROOKSIDE LIONS CLUB 

Brookside Lions continue doing preschool eye screenings and community road clean up.  We held our 
Italian Dinner on April 7th at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church and sold over 80 tickets and made a 
donation to the church.  We presented Lion Don Godfrey a plaque that night for his 60 years of dedicated 
service to our club. 

Our club made a donation to the Delaware School for the Deaf for refreshments for their Community Day 
event.  Donated toiletries and tarps to the island of Dominica.  We will be cooking and serving the 
Chicken BBQ for the Newark Senior Center on Thursday, April 26th at their Spring Sale. 

 

 

 

We presented Lion Don Godfrey a plaque for 60 years of being a 
member of our club.  In the picture are his wife, Marie and King 
Lion Matt Strohl. 
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C LUB HAPPENINGS 

CAPITOL CITY LIONS CLUB 

We collected 263 pairs of used eye glasses and 41 pairs of sun glasses for recycling.  A total of over 7 
pounds of food was delivered a local church pantry. 

Members made visitations to the Murderkill Lions, Milford Lions, and the Dover Lions to complete our 
requirement for the year. 

 

The Capitol City Lions made two deliveries to Shepherd's Place, a 
local women's shelter.  During the two visits, we delivered 237 
items of clothing and toiletries.  From left, Lion Warren Fairess, 
Chairperson; Cheryl Best-Wells, Shelter Manager; Tasha Scott, 
Executive Director and Lion Melvin Nace, President of the Capitol 

City Lions.  Lion Joyce Damask was the photographer. 
 

 

 

 

 

Capitol City Lions members from left, Lions Warren Fairess, Ron 
Cox, Joyce Damask and Stan Leczner are ready to participate in 
the District 22D Lions Bowling Tournament on 11 March at the 
Milford Bowl. 

 

 

 

 

At the 28 March meeting, President Mel Nace presented Lion 
Warren with a Lions Club International Gold Centennial Award for 
his contribution on growing our club during the Centennial 
Celebration. 

 

 

 

We had two members attend both the North and South Leader 
Dog Program.  Lions Joyce Damask and Warren Fairess attended 
the South and Lions Melvin Nace and Ron Cox the North.  At the 
North, Lion Mel Nace, President, presented a donation of 
$250.00.  In Back Lion Ron Cox, front Lion Mel Nace and Kim 
Paulk with Leader Dog "Gemma". 

 

We had one member attend a DLF meeting on 29 March. 

 

we assisted an elderly couple where one member has dementia so husband could do other things. 

WW had four members attend the Mid-Winter Social on 17 March. 

Three members preformed an eye screening at a local daycare with all 3 passes. 

On the weekend of 24 & 25 March, we had a vision days fundraiser and collected $532.00 for LVRF and 
sold 75 car tickets and added $127.00 to our activities account. 

 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

        CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB  

Our 80th Charter Night was well attended by Lions from all over the district.  We also had the 1st Charter 
Night fo the Bellefonte Lions Club.  Lion Daniel Elkins receive the Lion of the Year Award. We awarded 
our 22nd Humanitarian Award to Nancy Cobb from the Bellevue Community Center. We had a 
successful Spring Pancake Breakfast on April 14th with the assistance of members of the newly 
chartered Bellefonte Lions Club.  Lion Frazier VanVelsor is busy getting ready for White Cane April 26-
29. 

 

         Claymont’s Lion of the Year                                                         Humanitarian Award Winner 

                 Lion Daniel Elkins                                                                             Nancy Cobb    

 

CLAYTON LIONS CLUB  

 

Clayton Lions attended the Lions Vision Research Foundation Breakfast, Leader Dog North, worked at 
and attended our Pancake breakfast and Vision days on the same weekend. WE attended two 
outstanding Charter Nights- Claymont/Bellefonte and Wilmington Manor. Two of our members attended 
Lion Bob Pierson’s memorial service. One of our members is teaching the Roaring Lions class and one 
of our members is attending. We will be attending the Cabinet Meeting on Sunday. Our KL Bob Daniels 
had a heart attack and is still hospitalized in a medically induced coma. 

 

DEWEY BEACH LIONS CLUB   

 

The 15th Annual Delaware Lions Foundation “Walk for Sight” on April 29th will start and finish at the 
Dewey Beach Lions Clubhouse with lunch being served at the clubhouse after the walk.  

 

DOVER LIONS CLUB 

 

The Winner of the Shrimp Fest was Lion Mel Nace of the Capitol City Lions Club.  He electd to take the 
cash instead of the Shrimp Fest.  
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FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS CLUB  

 

 . Delaware State Lions Day 

March 13, 2018 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions read to students on State Lions Day at 
Lake Forest North    Elementary School. Pictured above is King Lion Sue 
Shore. Also participating were Lions Kay Bird, Sue Killen, Sheila 
Schieferstein, Judy Gilmore, Susie Weeks, and Cherie Bragg. 
 

 

 

 

 

Lions Easter Party 

Lake Forest North Elementary 

Easter Bunny (Lion Sue Killen) entertained the students at our annual 
Easter party on March 26.  Forty nine students participated and received 
coloring books, crayons and two eggs filled with candy. Lions Kay and 

Sheila also participated in the fun-filled event.  

 

 

 

 

 

Habitat for Humanity 

The club donated $150 to Habitat for Humanity for projects in our 
service area. Donating our check and pictured above are (left to right), 
Lion Judy Gilmore, Chris Cooper from Habitat, King Lion Sue Shore, 
and Lion Sheila Schieferstein. Love the floppy ears!!  

 

 

 

 

 

GLASGOW LIONS CLUB 

 

We will be doing our spring highway cleanup on April 21st.  We have started to selling car raffle 
tickets.m  On Tuesday, April 24th we will be having our Texas Roadhouse Fundraiser.  On Friday 
June 8th we will be attending the Blue Rocks Game.  It is also Fireworks night,  

 

MOVING FORWARD TO 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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HARRINGTON LIONS CLUB 

 

 

 

On April 14, under a bright and sunny morning, the Harrington 
Lions Club completed a road clean up, collecting many bags of 
thrown away trash 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also on April 14th we donated the second bench to 
Bylers in Harrington. 

 

 

 

LAUREL LIONS CLUB 

Members attended the Delaware Lions Foundation Breakfast, the District Bowling Tournament, Mid-
Winter Social, Southern Leader Dogs for the Blind Banquet, LVRF/LOVERNET Breakfast, and members 
are walking in the DLF Walk for Sight in Dewey Beach 
Club held its 57

th 
Annual Spring Show, Vision Days on April 7, 8, 14, 15 to collect donations 

Club has provided eye exams and eye glasses to community residents  
Club members assisted the Seaford Lions Club at the Nanticoke Hospital Wellness Fair by providing 
Vision Screening for all ages   
Club collected eyeglasses for recycling in our collection boxes in town 
Donations sent to Delaware Lions Foundation, Leader Dogs for the Blind, Leader Dogs Kennel 
Campaign, Lions Youth Foundation, Lions Vision Research Foundation, Lions Eye Bank of the Delaware 
Valley, the newly chartered Bellefonte Lions Club, Hugh O’Brian Youth Foundation, the Town of Laurel 
Fireworks Celebration Fund, Trap Pond Partners for a new playground at the campground, The Laurel 
Community Foundation, the Laurel Public Library 
Club awarded a $200 Scholarship to the 1

st
 runner-up in the Miss Laurel Pageant   

Donations are coming in for the Laurel Lions Club Recreation Center Renovation Project 
 
 

 

 
Lion Jim Littleton collecting for Vision Days 

 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

             CLUB HAPPENINGS 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

C LUB HAPPENINGS 

LEWES LIONS CLUB 

 

  

Pictured to the left, Lion Joe received the Melvin Jones Fellowship Award.  Joe 
has been a club member and the club’s treasurer for many years, well deserved! 
Congratulations Joe. 

 

     Members receive longevity awards Left to 
right, Kathy Miller, Dick                                          

Brittingham, and Robert Wright.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

What a busy month we have had. 

Eight Lord Baltimore Lions attended the Leader Dog dinner at 

the Carlisle Fire Hall on March 27
th
 where they gave the club 

donation to Leader Dog.  A club member was fortunate enough 

to win the 50/50 which she donated back to Leader Dog.  A 

great time was had by all.  Four of our members attending the 

Mid-Winter Social to honor DG Charlie and Lion Kathleen.  Two 

of our Lions made the trip to New York to attend Lions Day at 

the UN. Four members attended the 80
th
 Charter Night for 

Claymont Lions and saw the Bellefonte Lions Club receive their 

Charter from LCI. Six of our members continue to help pack 

food boxes at the Milford Food Bank the last Friday of each month.  Three of us attended the LVRF 

Breakfast on April 7
th
. Unfortunately we lost a devoted LB member Lion Pat Murray this month as well 

as Lion Tony Perticari’s wife LB Lioness Dee. They will be missed by all. 

MIDDLETOWN LIONS CLUB 

Middletown LC had five members participate in the Leader Dog Program on March 26th.  The speaker 
was very impressive and enjoyed by all.  We held our second Friendly's fundaiser for this Lion 
year.  Many families came out to join us.  The children enjoyed the fun prizes we gave out.  Also didn't 
miss the oppportunity to hand out our club brochures.  The March school weather closings set us back 
with our eyescreenings but we managed to reschedule those for April.  We are now looking for a 
deserving Middletown individual who has distinguished himself/herself to receive our 10th Annual 
Humanitarian Award in June.  

Happy Spring everyone! 
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MIDWAY LIONS CLUB 

 

We’ve started selling car raffle tickets.  We collected non-oerishable food items for the Food Basket 
in Rehoboth Beach.  On Tuesday, May 8th we will be having a fundraiser at Bethnay Blues.  Come 
for lunch or dinner or both!!! 

 

MILFORD LIONS CLUB 

 

 

 

 

Also during March the applications for our Reed Fund Grant were 

reviewed and recipients will be notified after the final approval by 

the club in April.  The total amount awarded to 22 organizations 

will be just over $69,000.   

 
 
MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 
 
30 Millsboro Lions & guests gathered on April 10 at J. D. 
Shuckers in Georgetown to celebrate their 78th anniversary 
and 79th charter night. Guests for the evening were spon-
soring club Laurel Lions. A tradition of the club was to call 
this "ladies night" but with so many members being "ladies" 
that is a thing of the past. Widows of Lions are still invited 
as are partners in service. This is an evening of fellowship 
and memories. King lion David shared He is working on 
compiling films from deceased lions files to share at a fu-
ture evening. He did bring a picture of his grandparents in 
the 50s attending a convention as well as a picture of the 
gathering for the first charter event.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

Congratulations to Lion Pret Dyer and thank you for 65 
years of service to Lions.  Pictured with Pret are Milford 
Lions PCC Clyde Bragg, KL Judy Purcell, Lion Bill Burton 
from the Rehoboth Lions and Wayne Steel. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

              CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

NEW CASTLE HUNDRED LIONS CLUB 

Our Club held its Annual Easter Parade on Easter Sunday with a great turnout of participants. The 
Easter Bunny led the parade while passing out candy. Cash prizes were awarded in a variety of 
categories. ABC TV 6 was on hand to film the parade for the Evening News as it is the only Easter 
Parade in Delaware. 
We had an excellent turnout for the Leader Dog Program with over 13 members attending. 
We had members attend the LVRF Breakfast, the 80

th
 Claymont/1

st
 Bellefonte Charter Night and the 

Wilmington Manor 75
th
 Charter Night. We hosted our Student of the Month. We approved the forming 

of a partnership with the Colonial School District for the purpose of providing eye glasses to pre-
school children. We are going to participate in the Battery Park Beach Clean-Up. We are looking 
forward to our upcoming Charter Party on May 14

th
. 

   
 

At our March 19
th
 meeting, the New Castle Hundred Lions Club 

welcomed guest speaker Dawn Alexander, the Preschool Expansion 

Coordinator for the Colonial School District, who spoke to our club 

about the possibility of partnering with the Colonial Early Education 

Project (CEEP) to provide financial assistance for eye exams and/or 

eyeglasses for pre-school children. 

 

   

NEW CASTLE HUNDRED LIONS CLUB PRESENTS 
STUDENT OF THE MONTH 
 
King Lion Gary Burgmuller with William Penn High School’s 
March Student of the Month, Sean Burg. 

Sean is vice-president of his senior class, balances both 

Honors and Advanced Placement Classes, and participates in 

multiple high-level sports including football and lacrosse.  He 

plans to attend Misericordia University where he will major in 

its doctoral physical therapy program and also hopes to make 

his mark on their swim team. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

               CLUB HAPPENINGS 

NEWARK LIONS CLUB 

 

On April 5th we had a fundraiser at Panera Bread and we will be doing our Pancake Breakfst on April 28th  

In conjunction with the Newark Senior Center’s Flea Market.  We will also be having a table at the flea 
market so clean out your basements and attics to help the Newark Lions Club.  

 

 

PIKE CREEK-HOCKESSIN LIONS CLUB 

 

The district Governor and his Cabinet visited our club on April 9th. After tow reschedules due to weather 
and other problems he finally made it!!!  We continue to do Bingo at Manor Care and Meals on Wheels/ 

 

REHOBOTH BEACH LIONS CLUB 

 

We are actively doing eye screenings and even have one scheduled at the Cape Henlopen Senior Center.  

We had 5 Lions attend the Leader Dog South Dinner on March 27th. 

 

TALLEYVILLE NAAMANS LIONS CLUB 

Talleyville-Naamans members had a busy month. We attended the Mid-Winter Social, Leader Dog dinner, 
Claymont's 80th Anniversary, Wilmington Manor 75th Anniversary and the LVRF Breakfast. We're so 
proud to be members of 22D !! 

 
WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  
 

Several members of the WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS 
CLUB attended the LEADER DOG PROGRAM held at the 
Delaware City Fire Hall on March 26th. We enjoyed the 
presentation by Kim Paulk and her service dog "Gemma". They 
demonstrated LEADING THE WAY TO GREATER 
INDEPENDENCE. A donation was presented to Kim from our  

Club. 

 

 

We had members attend the celebration of the 80th CHARTER 
NIGHT of the Claymont Lions Club and the 1st CHARTER NIGHT OF THE Bellefonte Lions Club held at 
the Waterfall Banquet and Conference Center on March 28th. A donation was presented to the Bellefonte 
Club. 

Some members made a visitation to the Pike Creek Lions Club meeting on April 9th held at the Charcoal 
Pit. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

                 22D NEW MEMBERS 

Gabriel Ankrah  Sponsor– Daniel Elkins   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Heather Murray Elkins  Sponsor– Daniel Elkins   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Glen A King   Sponsor- Joseph Wisniewski  Bellefonte Lions Club 

Aimee Lippincott  Sponsor- Daniel Elkins   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Carl Shaw   Sponsor- Daniel Elkins         Bellefonte Lions Club 

Derrill K. Stewart Sr   Sponsor– Daniel Elkins   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Sherize Urquhart  Sponosr– Daniel Elkins   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Margie V. Allen  Sponsor– Renee Thompson  Dover Lions Club 

Linda Thetford  Sponsor– Lisa Hudson   Fenwick Island Lions Club 

Tina M. Williams  Sponsor– Noble Simpson   Fenwick Island Lions Club 

Rachel Hartman  Sponsor– Charles Covington  Lewes Lions Club  

 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for the this page are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you don’t 
see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 

 

PDG Dominic Emile Scatasti, Sr. passed away on March 29, 2018.  As of member of Wilmington 
Manor Lions Club PDG Dominic served Distric 22D as District Governor in  1992-1993.  He later 
transferred to Glasgow Lions Club.  He was a member of the Glasgow Lions Club when he passed 
away. 

Lion Janet Maull of the Lewes Lions Club passed away on February 28, 2018,  She had been a 
member for 14 years. 

Lion Raymond Pat Murray passed aware March 28, 2018 He had been a Lion for over 30 years.  He 
was a member of the Lord Baltimore Lions Club. 

Lion Howard L. Sipple, Jr. passed away on March 15, 2018.  He had been a Lions for over 37 years.  
He was a member of the Milford Lions Club. 

Lion Charles Shinefuss III passed away on March 25, 2018.  A Lion for 10 years he was a member of 
th Murderkill Lions Club. 

                   OBITUARIES 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

NEWS FROM LIONS EYE BANK 
OF DELAWARE VALLEY  

SAVE THE DATE 

 

SATURDAY JUNE 16, 2018 

Lions Eye Bank Annual Luncheon 

Harry’s Savoy Grill 

2020 Naaman’s Rd 

 Wilmington, DE  19810 

 

PCT Ann Reiver will be installed as the 

Chairperson of the Board 

for 

2018-2019 

 
Cost is $25.00 and incudes, Open Bar, Butlered  

Hors d Oeuvres and Entrée.   

 

Please join us for the Annual Luncheon and Installation 

Details to follow  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE   

            NEWS FROM THE MULTIPLE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

   NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 
 

My fellow Lions it is a pleasure to announce that a picture submitted 
by Lion Joyce Damask of Capitol City Lions was selected the top 
photo in this year’s District 22-D Environmental Photo Contest. 

Congratulations to Lion Joyce and thank you to the other three clubs; 
Glasgow, Lord Baltimore and Frederica Spring Creek who submitted 
great photos. 

On March 17
th
 the Delaware State Parks held their annual Beach 

Grass Planting. This is always a great opportunity for Lions Clubs to 
participate in an environmental project. 

Lions Club Internationals Worldwide Week of Service to protect our 
planet and the environment is April 16

th
 – 22

nd
.  Both these events 

occur each year around the same time, March and April. 

 
 
Submitted by, 
Lion Jack Bauer 
22-D Environmental Chairman 
 
 

 LEADER DOG CANINE DEVELOPMENT CENTER  

WHERE YOUR MONEY WENT” 

A fifteen to twenty minute presentation consisting of a power 
point and video showing the completed Canine 
Development Center.   

Contact Leader Dog Chair Bob Jones  
(302-875-7767) to schedule this presentation  

                                     OPENING EYES                                         

 

                                        Save the Date 

             Opening Eyes will be Saturday, June 9, 2018   

                                Volunteers will be needed.  

                                 Info will be coming soon.  

                Call or e-mail Ann Reiver with questions. 

                        aereiver@aol.com or 302-762-6790 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE   

NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

    RESULTS FROM THE BOWLING TOURNAMENT 

 

 

 

 

Capitol City Lions Club took home the1st 
Place trophy with 1569 total pins.  

 

 

 

 

Lion Warren Fairess of the Capitol City Lions 
Club got the trophy for High Series 466. 

Lion Nancy Russ from the Lewes Lions Club took home the trophy for High Game 192. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

      NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

HELLO MY FELLOW LIONS 

LAST YEAR SOME OF THE CLUBS FROM 22-D HELPED TO SUPPORT MANY CHILDREN- BOTH STUDENTS AND SIB-
LINGS, THAT COULD NOT AFFORD TO ATTEND THIS-AMERICAN SIGN LANGUAGE, SUMMER CAMP.  

AGAIN, THESE CHILDREN ARE DEAF, HARD OF HEARING OR HAVE A FAMILY MEMBER THAT IS HEARING BUT 
NEEDS THE EXPOSURE THAT THIS SIGN LANGUAGE CAMP CAN OFFER. 

THIS IS THE FORM SENT OUT BY CAMP DIRECTOR ,MARY HICKS, THAT CLEARLY EXPLAINS THE IMPORTANCE 
OF THIS SUMMER CAMP. 

THE THEME FOR THIS YEARS SUMMER CAMP IS-NATURE. 

LAST YEARS THEME WAS- WATER - AND SOME OF THE STUDENTS AND SIBLINGS, FOR THE FIRST TIME, PUT 
THEIR FOOT IN THE OCEAN,PADDLED A CANOE, TUBED ON THE BRANDYWINE, RODE IN A PADDLE 
BOAT AND RODE THE FERRY TO FT. DELAWARE. 

IF YOUR CLUB IS INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING THE CHILDREN AND SIBLINGS THAT WOULD NOT HAVE AN OP-
PORTUNITY SUCH AS THIS, PLEASE CONTACT ME. I'M IN THE ROSTER BOOK. ALL CHECKS SHOULD BE MADE 
OUT TO THE BROOKSIDE LIONS- MEMO- ASL CAMP. 

  

LION FRED WILLIAMSON 

BROOKSIDE LIONS CLUB 

DISTRICT 22-D HEARING PRESERVATION AWARENESS & ACTION CHAIR PERSON 
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Please Join Us For the 15th 

Annual Walk for Sight at the Dewey Beach Lions 

 Club House located at 115 McKinley Ave. Dewey Beach. 

We are expecting a large turn out so Please register 

as soon as possible so you can get your shirt on 

walk day. 
Sunday April 29, 2018 at the Dewey Beach Lions Club House 

in Dewey Beach Delaware 

Registration—12:30—1:30   Walk—1:30—2:30 
 

 

                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                  

 

                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   Sponsored by the Delaware Lions Foundation 

                                                                                                                                    And Delaware Eye Institute 

 

        Registration forms 

          Are available at  

 Delawarelionsfoundation.org 

      Picnic to Follow 

Entertainment by The Bay Shore Strummers 
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2018 international convention 

June 29, 2018 – July 3, 2018 

 
Calling all LIONS of 22D to consider attending the International Conven-

tion being held in Las Vegas. If this convention is anything  

like the 100th just celebrated in Chicago you will be happy with your deci-

sion.  Please register before January as the price to register increases. 

YOU CAN REGISTER NOW!   

 

The information on entertainers for the International Show will be  an-

nounced after the new year.  As information becomes available it 

 will be on a table at each Cabinet meeting and also sent by e-mail 

 to all Clubs. 

 

Any questions please call or e-mail. 

 

22D International Convention Chair 

Lion Delores Springer 

302-684-5452    Home number 

2018internationalconvention@gmail.com 
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LIONS TRIP  

TO LEADER DOG  

R O C H E S T E R  H I L L S ,  M I C H I G A N  

D E PA R T  O N  O C T O B E R  2 4
T H

 –  R E T U R N  2 6
T H

 

 
TRANSPORTATION – JOR LIN Bus  – Leaving from Dover (Holiday Inn) 

 
Hotel–Quality Inn & Suites – Troy, MI 8miles From Leader Dog) 
                                                              
Hotel – DoubleTree by Hilton – Westlake, OH (Oct. 25th) 
 
Price – Couple $470.00   Single $320.00 

 
Price Includes: Bus  
   Continental Breakfast Oct. 24th

 
   Hotel 2 nights 

   Hot Breakfast each morning 
   1 Lunch – Leader Dog  Oct.  25th

 
   1 Dinner – Westlake, OH 

   Bus Snacks 
 
Deposit $125.00 per person confirms your reservation 

 
Final Payment Due: September 28, 2018 
 
Make check payable to   Delores Springer – Please put Leader Dog Tour in memo 

 
Mail check and reservation form to:   Delores Springer 
        Attn: Leader Dog Tour 

                    224 West Shore Drive 
                    Milton, DE 19968 
 

NO REFUND OF DEPOSIT AFTER SEPTEMBER 24, 2018 
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LIONS TRIP TO LEADER DOG 

 RESERVATION FORM 

Please fill out information requested below and return with deposit: 
 

Couple  $470.00     Single   $320.0 
                                                                                    

Deposit of $125.00 per person confirms your reservation 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

Address____________________________________________________________ 
 

City_____________________________State_________Zip Code______________ 
 

Home Phone No.___________________Cell No ___________________________ 
 

E-Mail address______________________________________________________ 
 

Emergency No._______________________Name__________________________ 
 

Address & Phone No. of roommate(If different) 
 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Room Choice (circle)         King            Two  Doubles     
 

 

Make checks payable to:   Delores Springer - Leader Dog Tour  in memo 
 

 Mail Check to:    Lion Delores Springer 
   Attn: Leader Dog Tour 
   224 West Shore Drive 
   Milton, DE 19968-1147 
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Delaware Lions are Serving the Community and Making a Difference in Substance Disorders 

submitted by:  Lions Paul Bolton Lord Baltimore Lions 

Lions Clubs in Sussex County are starting to educate themselves about the epidemic of opioids and the deaths 
and devastation of families in their communities that it is causing.  The first thing that the Lord Baltimore Lions 
Club did months ago was the look around for organizations that have programs that help raise awareness of the 
problem and that supports those suffering from this disease and their families.  We found two groups one is at-
TAcK Addiction https://www.attackaddiction.org  and also Delmarva Team Challenge of Seaford, https://
www.teenchallengeusa.com/center/1700  We had a speaker from atTAcK Addiction speak at our club meeting 
and later at the zone meeting.  We visited the 40 bed Teen Challenge women’s recovery facility in Bridgeville 
which should be opening shortly.  Our club and some members have been contributed to these programs finan-
cially, with wish list items and also attended meetings and events.  Lion Daniel Elkins who is the President of 
the Bellefonte Branch of the Claymont with a LCIF grant is implementing the Lions QUEST program and has 
arranged for the training of several Lions in the state including District Governor Charlie Taylor and 1st. Vice 
District Governor Joh Burris.   

On March 12th our club organized and sponsored a Drug Use Disorder Awareness Panel Discussion for parents 
at the Indian River High School Auditorium.  We had a great panel and the information was helpful however, 
the attendance was light. There must do more programs.  The Coastal Point reporter Mari Counts did a great job 
covering the main points that the presenters made.  

We also found the DE. State Connecting Generations mentoring program to be a good program but, they are in a 
critical need of more volunteers especially males.  We have a few mentors in our club.  The list of students wait-
ing is long and the program can use many more Lions to volunteer.  Lions are ideal as a mentor in my opinion 
and if you have the time and the desire to help our youth contact www.connecting-generation.org or call 302-
656-2122.  

To recap Lions please get on board.  We cannot afford to miss this train because to many of this generation is 
being lost to these substance disorders.  Look for organizations and speakers in the community who can speak 
and answer substance disorder questions from your members.  Find groups who have successful programs that 
your club can work with and which you can support financially and with some of your members as volunteers.  
Look into the mentoring program and talk about it in your club.  Lions Clubs can make a difference.  Any ques-
tions call me at 301-774-5084. 

Note:  atTAck Addiction is having it’s 2nd Annual RUN FOR RECOVERY 5K on Sat. May 5th at Cape Henlo-
pen High School.  They need volunteers and financial support.  For more information or to register go to:  
www.seashorestriders.com/race-schedule/2nd-run-recover-5k-runwalk     

If it is important to you, you will find a way. If not, you’ll find an excuse. 

https://www.attackaddiction.org
https://www.teenchallengeusa.com/center/1700
https://www.teenchallengeusa.com/center/1700
http://www.connecting-generation.org
http://www.seashorestriders.com/race-schedule/2nd-run-recover-5k-runwalk
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News from the Dewy Beach Lions Club Fundraising Committee: 

 

 

May 12: Annual Community Day. 

The Dewey Beach Lions will hold their annual Community Day on Saturday May 12, 2018 from 10 am to 
3pm. 
 
This event highlights activities, games, crafts & interactive displays for children, and will be carnival 
theme this year. 
 
This event coincides with the Dewey Arts & Fun fest on the parallel street, which features art, music, 
food trucks etc. 
 
We have 15 organizations participating and waiting on answers from others! We are looking for lots of 
visitors this year.  There will NOT be a rain date, so hope for sunshine!  
 
Any Lion club that would like to participate is welcome to come & showcase  your club & do a raffle or 
whatever it is you are fundraising for. 
 
The Rehoboth Club will be doing eye exams, and their scooter raffle. 
 
Anyone interested, please call Melissa Clink at 302-542-1124 or just come & have a good time! 
 
We have 15 organizations participating and waiting on answers from others! We are looking for lots of 
visitors this year.  There will NOT be a rain date, so hope for sunshine!  
 
May 18:  Rita’s Ice is having a Grand Opening in downtown Rehoboth Beach. Our Club and the 
Rehoboth Beach Lions Club have been selected to receive donations from customers at this event.    
 
Looking ahead mark your calendars for: 

 

August 12:  Annual Buddy Run at the DBLC Clubhouse. Stay tuned for further details!  
 
Sept 26:   Our first Golf Tourney will be held at The Rookery South and we are excited! More news to 
come. So mark your calendars and plan on putting together a foursome!  
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You can now sign up and pay online for the Scrabble Tournament on April 24th. 
Here is the link: http://www.newstartde.org/scrabble-tournament 

 

http://www.newstartde.org/scrabble-tournament
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Your Invitation from the  

   Lord Baltimore Lioness Club to 

A   FASHION SHOW LUNCHEON 

On Wednesday Wednesday --  May 16, May 16, 

20182018  

FEATURING 

      CraZy LadyZ!  

Tickets Available - February 1, 2018 
Note: Due to space constraints, tickets are pre-sale only  

DEADLINE for Ordering Tickets:  April 18th  

Lioness Sheryl will be coordinating all Reservations.   

Contact Info: 302-732-6387     (Mon-Sat   9am – 7pm)   

Tickets: $35 per person (Tables are in groups of 10 with some 11-12 if needed) 

Location:  Baywood Greens Country Club  

Doors Open:  10:30 am  Luncheon Served:  12:00 pm (NOON)  

Entrée Selections:   #1 Chicken Cordon Blue with Side Greens Salad    or 

    #2 Shrimp Salad Croissant (Baywood Shrimp salad,, lettuce, tomato, kettle chips) 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 
All profits to benefit the Lord Baltimore Lioness Community Outreach Charities including DE LIONS Foundation, 

Scholarships (IRHS & Beebe Nursing), Camp Barnes Rehab, Feed My Sheep & Operation Seas the Day 

    50/50   Raffle   Cash Bar    CraZy LadyZ Boutique pre/post event    
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Press Release 

Lions help us see clearly 
The Seaford and Laurel Lions Club’s provided vision screening in connection with Nanticoke Health Fair this 

past Saturday at the Laurel High School.  In a combined effort, these dedicated Lions screened about 150 

members in our communities.  While most of those screened were satisfactory, 30 participants were referred 

for further evaluation.  In one instance, a 16 month old child had multiple anomalies.  Without this basic 

screening test, the conditions observed would continue to worsen during this critical growth period.    

In the true humanitarian concept, these fellows maintain everyone should have the opportunity for proper eye 

care. While the screening process these Lions offer represents a wonderful first step in good eye care, they rec-

ommend an annual evaluating by an eye care professional. Those with financial need or otherwise unable to 

afford proper care, help with finding Professional Health Care and financial assistance was offered.  

Hats off to the Lions, in the true sense of giving, this World Wide organization continues to help the less fortu-

nate in all our communities. In addition to providing Vision Screening they help with diabetes, hearing difficul-

ties and many other needs in our communities. For more information contact Lion Tom Spires 

(tomspires@aol.com)  OR  Lion Jim Littleton (lionjelittleton@gmail.com) 

 

Press release 3.26.2018 

mailto:tomspires@aol.com
mailto:lionjelittleton@gmail.com
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